



8th meeting of the Faculty Student Council of Law

Date	October 31st 2025 12:00 – 14:00	Location	Nieuwe Achtergracht 166, REC A,
Present	Alexandra Jurasova, Anastacia Piersma, Eleonora van Koppen, Tom Scheer, Livni Beck, Johannes Hüttner, Danial Haider, Wytze Adriaanse	Absent	Carla Gesell, Vincent Nap, Angie-lee Kruize, Fabian Que.
Guest			
Online	Hollando, Bangun	Secretary	Anouchka van Wier

Agenda

Notes by the chair are written in cursive and are part of the agenda and the minutes, after publication.

1. Opening of the meeting

12:10

2. Setting the agenda

3. O&O update

- PPLE attendance policy: Noor reports that mandatory attendance is considered illegal according to a case
- Proposals discussed with Education Director & Tabitha:
 - o Resit proposal (for students who otherwise cannot graduate): will probably not proceed. Developing an extra exam and staffing through summer isn't feasible.
 - o Exam examination date scheduling: Set the examination date at the start of the course - very likely to be accepted.
- PR to post the attendance report on socials and reach out to PPLE associations for cross-posting?

4. O&F update

- Sustainability Fund: Develop ideas/events under Green Office subfiles; plan a Book Fair at the start of the second semester.
- Ask university communication regarding the survey on how students feel about AI.
- Cross-faculty collaboration:
 - o Borrel with ALF: Date still needs to be determined
 - o Skills workshop: Houthoff may find an English company to deliver it.

Budget cuts & ALF: Clarity emerging; ALF remains a priority. Consider budget cuts of ALF as opportunity for redesigning

- o Livni: Full revamp postponed to next year due to director stepping down. ALF reduced from 4 hours to 2 hours to ease student workload.
- o Hollando: In this week's bestuurlijk overleg, propose cutting hours from project courses (high staff/time demand).

5. Delegate update (moved to next week)

6. Preparing the OV

- a. Noor is going to talk about the hardship clause



- i. We want to specifically request examples for PPLE
- b. Draft two separate TER amendments
 - i. Removing benchmark for what is reasonable
 - ii. TER Article A44(3) regarding personal circumstances

7. Engagement Table

- Johannes will make a checklist of what to bring to engagement table
- Aim is to to another engagement table at the end of November (so once a month)
- Consider a short trial today
- Thinking of discussing the TER amendments with students

8. Recap CoBo

- Venue was not ideal. The smaller Karavan area was too small to speak with everyone.
- The attendance was higher than expected
- The budget was spent faster than planned
 - o Stelz was more expensive than beer, maybe try to avoid next time?
- The predrinks at the office was very nice thanks to Livni
- Anouchka will make a file so this feedback can be shared with the future councils

9. Other points/questions

10. Closing the meeting

12:37

In the case of absence and/or mandate, please send an e-mail to livni.fsr.fdr@gmail.com.

Action-list

Who?	What?	When?
Anouchka	Create a Teams document to collect feedback of Cobo	ASAP
Fabian	Publish attendance report on socials; contact PPLE associations for cross-posting.	Before next PV?
Vince	Delegate update is moved to next week	Before next PV
Johannes	Checklist engagement table	ASAP

